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SWRCB Clerk

Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board
State Water Resources Control Board
1001 | Street, 24th Floor

Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: COMMENT LETTER - CALTRANS MS4 PERMIT

Dear Ms. Townsend:

The City of Gardena supports the attached comments made in
connection with the proposed CalTrans MS4 permit now being
considered by the State Water Resources Control Board.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important matter.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call my office, at

310/217-9508.
Sincerely,
MITCHELL G. LANSDELL
City Manager
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Attachment

c: J. Felix, Engineering Division










where and how stormwater compliance is determined; (2) an affirma 'n that
numeric water quality based effluent limitations (WQBE s) are not feasible at this
time (in deference to BMP WQBELs); (3) that wet weather monitoring cannot be
considered ambient monitoring, v ich serves as a referent conditioc in a
receiving w: i rather than a compliance criterion; and (4) a clearly delineated
iterative process that must be included in all MS4 permits issued in the State.

These provisions, which are grounded | federal stormwater regulations, wi
provide the needed consistency among MS4 permits in California that has been
lac 1 for the last two decades. Such cc sistency will fac .ate comy ance by
clearly defining MS4 permit requirements without relying on s )jective
interpretations and will result in fewer administrative and legal challenges.

Should you require ad¢ ional foi ation or have any questions, please feel free
toce me at 626.396.9424.

Sincerely,

A

Ray Tahir



